
KS1 and KS2 Home Learning Expectations - Parents 
 

The following are the expectations for KS1 and KS2 classes if a bubble has to close or there are wider 
school closures. 
 

●  ​We teach the same curriculum remotely as we do in school, with between 3 and 4 hours of learning 
each day. 

● Please help your child by trying to set a daily routine. We know this can be extremely challenging 
and we will do everything we can to support you. 

● Each morning, a short video will be posted to Twitter with details of the activities for that day. Please 
watch the video, so that you understand the outline of the day. 

● One English, Maths and Reading activity will be assigned per day. This may be on any of our 
learning platforms (Google Classroom, Reading Eggs, Mathletics, Purple Mash, ReadiWriter) or any 
combination of those platforms. The teacher will make it clear where the work can be found in their 
Twitter video or on Google Classroom.  

● One curriculum subject (topic) activity will be assigned per day on Google Classroom or Purple 
Mash. 

● Don’t forget to complete the range of homework projects too. You will have received this sheet at 
the beginning of term and it is also on Google Classroom. 

● Teachers will use a range of approaches; mainly digital and practical activities and recorded 
teaching. 

● If your child has Special Educational Needs the teacher will be setting differentiated work.  

● Any work that is handed in on any of the learning platforms will be looked at by the teacher and, if 
needed, will be returned with an improvement prompt comment. Pupils will need to re-submit their 
work once they have edited it.  

● Teachers will also give Shout Outs to children on Twitter. 

● We expect all children to complete the learning set each day. We will contact you if your child is not 
engaging to see how we can support you and ensure your child does not miss out on their learning 
and fall behind.  

● Any questions you have about the work can be posted on Google Classroom so the teacher can 
respond. 

● If you are unable to access the home learning please contact the school immediately to see how we 
can help you. You may need to borrow a device, need access to wifi or data or require a paper 
pack. 

● If you have any other questions or want to speak to a member of staff please phone the school 
office. 

● Links to all our learning platforms and further information about our Home Learning provision can be 
found on the Home Learning page of our website ​https://thebridgesfederation.org.uk/  
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